
 

 

                  
Newsletter – July 2024 

SCHOOL NEWS 

 

 
Dear Parents, 
  
It’s hard to believe we have two weeks left until the end of this academic year; it truly has been a remarkable 
school year. As we prepare for September, last week saw all pupils meet their new teacher for September. 
We welcomed our new Hoppers and Foundation families and of course, the Year 6 pupils travel to their new 
secondary schools. 
 
Last week also saw the participation of our much-anticipated sports day. Thank you to Mrs. Horrocks and 
Mr. Wyatt for their planning and preparation both on the lead up and on the actual day- the day ran smoothly 
and all were able to showcase a range of athletic skills. This thank you message reflects the efforts by all: 
 
 ‘Just a quick message to thank you and your team (esp. Mrs. Horrocks) for great sports days! The children 
really enjoyed their respective morning and afternoon sessions; great atmosphere and nice balance of 
competitive challenge and inclusion.  I think all the kids had a great time – job well done!’ 
 
Thank you again, and we are certainly all looking forward to the Colour Run – don’t forget it’s Friday 19th July. 
As we come to the end of this year, I am in a position to share some staffing updates.  
 
We will be saying farewell to three members of our Hughenden family. Mrs. Kittler will be stepping away 
from teaching to spend more time with her family. Her dedication and passion for education have left an 
indelible mark on our school, and we wish her all the best in this new chapter of her life. We're also saying 
goodbye to Miss. Richardson, who has successfully secured a place at Oxford Brookes University to begin 
her teacher training. While we'll miss her, we're excited for her as she embarks on this new educational 
journey. Lastly, Miss. Barlow is relocating to Herefordshire to pursue a new career in the police force and 
again, we wish her well in her new career. 
 
Thank you again for your continued support and as always, if you have any questions, queries or concerns, 
then please do reach out and contact us. 
 
Kind regards,  
Mrs. Katherine Mann  
Headteacher 

 

Hughenden Primary School 

 
Enrich – Inspire - Ignite 



Request for Reading Books 
Just a quick request if you are planning to have a clear out over the Summer. We are in 
need of good quality KS2 reading books to enhance our AR books in school and would 
be grateful for any donations – thank you. 
 
Book Fair 
We took just over £700 worth of sales at the recent Travelling Book Fair and this earnt 
us £280.72 of Scholastic Rewards. Thank you to everyone who helped contribute to 
this. 

Thank you to the Friends 
We would like to extend a huge thank you to the Friends for contributing £4800 towards the installation of 
5 new Clevertouch interactive boards.  The teachers are delighted and this will further enhance the children’s 
learning opportunities.  This is only possible with the support, you as parents, give to their fundraising 
initiatives so thank you to you all. 
 
Friday 12th July - Break the Rules Day  
We are delighted to share details of a fun fundraising event that is scheduled to take place on Friday 12th 
July within the school day. For one day only, children will have the opportunity to ‘Break the Rules’! We 

have set 6 school rules below with examples of how children can break 
them. It costs 50p to break a rule, totalling £3 each if children would like to 
break all 6! All funds will go towards replacing IT equipment in school.  
 

Wear nail varnish  
Bring in squash 
Eat your pudding first 
Wear colourful hair braids or colour your hair – must return to normal hair 
colour by Monday! 
Wear trainers or boots 
Wear odd socks  

 
Year 6 Enterprise Project Stalls – 19th July 2024, 3.15pm 
During these last few weeks, Year 6 have been working extremely 
hard taking part in a Young Enterprise challenge to ‘grow a fiver’ in 
order to spark their creativity and develop key life skills. 
 
Each group was loaned £5 to buy some items and make a small 
profit. Year 6 will sell their items on the Colour Run day after school 
at 3.15pm. Each stall will display a variety of items that will be sold 
for 50p each. Please can you show your support for Year 6. I know 
that they will appreciate every penny! 
 
Healthy eating – Packed Lunch 
Over the last couple of weeks there have been a number of children with packed lunches that have been 
made without healthy options. As a school we would like to promote a healthy balance diet, we want to 
support parents as much as possible to make healthy choices for their 
children.  
Therefore, to clarify our rules for packed lunches, they can include 
anything so long as there is no: 
Nuts (to safeguard those with allergies) 
Fizzy drinks 
Sweets and chocolate bars 
Please note that: 
Cakes / biscuits are allowed – but only 1 of these per day 



Summer weather 
Please remember to apply sun cream before attending school as staff are unable to apply this, 
please remember sun hats and a water bottle.  
 
Swimming – Drowning Prevention Week  
The Royal Life Saving Society’s (RLSS) campaign is designed to proactively raise awareness of 
water safety ahead of a summer outdoors. Starting in May, through the summer, the risk to 
the public through accidental drowning increases significantly, DPW is critical in raising 
awareness and encouraging the public to enjoy water safely.  
 

There was a 46% increase in the number of accidental fatalities amongst children, 35 accidental child 
fatalities were reported - the equivalent of a classroom of children. Every young person should have access 
to water safety skills that can be used throughout their life, no matter their background.  

Please see the links for further details: 

watersafetyforfamilies_web_2023.pdf (realsmart.co.uk) 

curriculum_swimming_and_water_safety-a_guide_for_parents.pdf 

Open Day  
Hughenden primary School will be holding two 
open days for prospective parents. This will be a 
great opportunity for parents and children to 
look around. If you know anyone that you think 
might like to attend then please let them know.  
 
Seatbelts Save Lives 
Wearing a seatbelt saves hundreds of lives every 
year. You should wear a seat belt in both the 
front and rear seats. Wearing a seatbelt in the 
back is just as important as wearing one in the 
front of the vehicle. 
 
Take time to make sure you know which child 

restraints you should have and are properly fitted every time. See the link Seat Belts and Child Restraints 
(think.gov.uk) 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Raring2go! Summer magazine  

https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/445780ab19820fef0cf0e4d19f5d77ee/uploads/2024/02/26115550/watersafetyforfamilies_web_2023.pdf
https://www.swimming.org/assets/curriculum_swimming_and_water_safety-a_guide_for_parents.pdf
https://www.think.gov.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/07/DfT_SeatBeltBooklet.pdf
https://www.think.gov.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/07/DfT_SeatBeltBooklet.pdf


Please find our Raring2go! Summer magazine link below… It’s full of things to do for families during the 
Summer break, so if you wouldn’t mind sharing our magazine link with your family network please, we'd be 
so grateful, thank you.  
Raring2go! High Wycombe  

 

 
 

        
 
 

https://magazines.raring2go.co.uk/highwycombe/summer2024/


DIARY DATES 2024 
 
Please note, school closes at 1.30pm on the last day of each full term (Easter, Summer and Christmas) 
 

10th July 2024 Transition Day 2 - Transition for Foundation new starters September 
2024 
9.30-11.30am 

12th July 2024 Break the Rules Day – refer to information in Newsletter – open to whole 
school including Hoppers 

15th July 2024 ENRICHMENT WEEK – Olympic Games! 
Reports to Parents 
Bikeability Year 5/6 15th – 17th July  
Smiles at School – promotional filming in school 

16th July 2024 Olympic Sports workshop – all year groups 

17th July 2024 Year 6 leavers show to parents, 2pm 

18th July 2024 Year 5 visiting Bucks New Uni – Sports 

19th July 2024 Whole school Colour Run, 2pm 
Year 6 Young Enterprise stalls – 3.15pm 
Ice Cream Sale PTFA 3.15pm 50p 

22nd July 2024 Coffee & Cake with staff – 9.30-10.30am – all welcome 
Whole School End of Year Music Show to parents 2pm on the Field 
PTA Stay and Play after school – all children must be accompanied by an 
adult – TO BE CONFIRMED BY THE PTA 

23rd July 2024 Last day of Term 1.30 finish for all children – no wrap around care 

24th July to 2nd September 2024 Summer Holidays 

3rd September 2024 Inset Day – School closed to children 

4th September 2024 Start of Autumn Term 

7th October 2024 Open Day for children starting in September 2025 - 9.30am 

11th November 2024 Open Day for children starting in September 2025 - 9.30am 



 



  

 

 



 

    





 


